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Dear East Hoathly Families,  

We cannot believe we are nearly half way through the school year. What a busy and      

exciting term we have had at East Hoathly. We ended last week with a lovely day          

reflecting on the bible stories linked to our school values on Awe and Wonder day. We 

thought about The Good Samaritan and our value of love; we considered Ruth and Naomi 

and the value of strength; we reflected upon The Annunciation and the value of truth and 

we also created comic book strips showing God giving Solomon wisdom, for our value of 

Wisdom.  

 

Hedgehogs had a thrilling visit when two motor bikes came onto the playground for them 

to see. Squirrels have had a busy week with a trip to Drusillas and they have been caring 

for their chicks. Foxes have been writing poems about Valerie Bloom. Owls have been 

thinking about Children’s Mental Health week. This years theme is ‘My Voice Matters’, so 

Owls thought about changes they would like to make in school.  

 

We hope you all have a wonderful half term break and we look forward to seeing           

everybody on Monday 19th of February for the start of Term 4.  

Mrs Tucker 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Safeguarding 
To be in the school building without a member of staff present you MUST have a DBS 

check and have signed in at the office. Any adult including staff must wear a lanyard 

to be in the building. This is for Safeguarding and Health and Safety reasons.  

 

Please only use the school office door to enter the school building. This is essential at 

school drop off and pick up.  

Key Dates  

February 2024  

9/2 - End of Term 3  

19/2 - Term 4 starts  

 

 

Letters Home  

Year 6 - SATs Boosters  

 

 

Punctuality 
There has been an increase with the amount of children arriving after 8.50am. It is 

really important for all children to have a calm and settled start to the day. When 

children arrive late it can be disruptive for all and some children do not like going into 

the classroom once lessons have started. If you are late there will be a register for 

parents to sign the children in.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ParentPay  

We have moved to all school meals being ordered on ParentPay instead of                  

ordering in school. Thank you to all the parents who have been so supportive with this.  

We have seen a dramatic reduction in food waste since this has been introduced!   

Please ensure meals are ordered by 8.30am at the latest.  

Please see the link below for a guide on booking meals.  

Click here for a ParentPay guide on booking meals  
 

If you have any queries please contact the School Office.  

 

 

 

Term 4 Forest School Dates  

Please see below for Term 4 session dates: 

21st February - Hedgehogs  

28th February - Nursery 

6th March - Foxes 

13th March - Owls 

20th March - Squirrels 

 

Please come into school in Forest School kit on these days and bring in school uniform 

to get changed into afterwards.  

Snacks 

A reminder to please only bring healthy foods in for snack time e.g. fruit or a cracker 

type snack. Please do not bring in crisps/cakes/ pastries for morning and afternoon 

snacks.  Fruit is available in school for KS1 for snack times.  

https://parent-support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/articles/4416633012625-How-to-book-meals-and-events#how-to-book-meals-and-events-0-0


 

Attendance  

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that 

each school day provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional 

development. It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts on their          

progress. Attendance for this week is:  

Whole school: 92.7% 

Year: 95.05%  

Hedgehogs: 83% Squirrels: 98.5% 

Foxes: 91.6% Owls: 91.4%  

Well done Squirrels Class! 

Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green   

100% - Gold 

Celebration Assembly  

On Friday 2nd February these children received a values certificate:  

Hedgehogs - Ellana  

Squirrels - George & Henry M  

Foxes - Sorrel & Stanley 

Owls - Dennis & Kenzie  

These children will receive a values certificate on Friday 9th February:  

Hedgehogs - Sean 

Squirrels - Mia & Wren 

Foxes - Joseph & Jacob  

Owls - Max & Sophie C 

 

 



 

News from Nursery  

This week we were delighted to welcome Mrs Watson our new Nursery        

Assistant, welcome to East Hoathly Mrs Watson!  

 

 

 

 

We were very excited to have our Forest School session last week! We 

did bird spotting, climbed the Dinosaur Tree, made animal tracks out of 

clay, made a den, played in the hammock and made a little home for 

Harold the Hedgehog! Please find further details of our adventures on 

our Forest School page.  



 

News from Hedgehogs Class 

In Hedgehogs to culminate our topic this term, we celebrated with a Wheel themed 

day! We had a visit from Mr & Mrs Osborn, Miss Howes and Mr Howes who brought 

along different types of Motorbikes for us to look at, listen to and ask questions 

about. We got to listen to the different engines on the bikes, and investigate why 

they might be different sizes. We also compared this to our own bikes and scooters 

we brought in, discussing size, shape and purpose!  



  

News from Squirrels Class 

Squirrels have had a very busy week this week. We started this week with a 

visit from Denise from Hope Springs Small Holding. She brought in two 6 week 

old chicks from her farm, Squirrels named the two chicks - Snowflake as it was 

white and Cheeky-Pie because it jumped onto Miss Goymer’s shoulder.  

Drusillas  

Squirrels had a brilliant day on Wednesday at Drusillas. They enjoyed seeing all 

the animals in the zoo, particularly the penguins. They also had a great time in 

the talk, being about to see and touch armadillos, a snake and a rat.  

 

 “The maze and the penguins was my favourite part of the day!” George. 

 

“I really liked seeing the capybaras as there was three babies. I also liked     

seeing the baby sloth. My favourite part was the maze because there smoke 

coming out of the genies lantern inside.” Edith. 

 

“I liked seeing all the different types of monkeys, because they were all       

different.” Elena.  



  



  

Also this week Squirrels welcomed the arrival of 11 baby chicks in their      

classroom. We were very excited on Wednesday when three hatched during 

the day and even more excited on Thursday when we came in to 11 chicks in the 

incubator! We have been being very careful to look after our chicks, before 

they go to live on the farm at half term. We all got a chance to hold them and 

make sure they have enough food and water.  



 

News from Foxes Class 

This week in Geography, Miss Evans (our brilliant student teacher) treated Foxes 

class to a super exciting lesson learning about tectonic plates, using Oreos to help 

demonstrate how the movement of the plates can cause earthquakes and volcanoes: 

the best bit was definitely eating them at the end! 

We also had a DT day on Friday where we pulled together all our learning about 

healthy food and seasonal food by baking our own fruit tarts using apples and pears. 

The children carefully chopped up the fruit, rolled out the pastry and baked them to 

perfection to enjoy in the afternoon as an after PE treat!  

What a brilliant term of learning - enjoy a well-earned break, Foxes! We look forward 

to seeing you after half term. 



 

News from Owls Class 

Owls have been carefully studying pictures of New York in their geography lessons - 

this unit is all about North America. They looked at pictures of key landmarks from 

the past, and compared them with the modern day. They then created 'then and now' 

sliding pictures to show similarities and differences  



 

Last week on Thursday, we went to see 'Guys and Dolls' at the Devonshire Park 

Theatre in Eastbourne. It was performed by Bede's School and it was      

AMAZING! They had put on an incredible production and everyone loved it.  

It felt great to be there: the songs and dancing were fab and everyone was in 

time with each other.  Our favourite bit was when the guys were playing the 

dice game in the sewers. Thank you to Bede's for inviting us along! 

By Delilah and Malakai. 

Guys & Dolls  



 
 
 
 
 

Nursery Forest School - Wednesday 31st January 2024 
 

We set off for Forest School today keeping an eye out for any birds that we may spot 

along the way. The children used their hands as binoculars to help them to spot the birds. 

We talked about what birds we might see and what they might look like “they have       

feathers”. 
 

On the way we stopped at the Dinosaur Tree so that the class could practice their climbing 

skills. They took it in turns to get on the tree and shuffle up the trunk making space for 

the next person.   
 

Some children chose to make animal tracks in clay. They did this by rolling some clay into a 

ball and then squashing it flat with the palm of their hand. Then using stones with foot 

prints on they pushed them into the clay, when it was peeled away it left the footprint    

behind.  
 

Harold the Hedgehog joined us again for Forest School; a group of children made him a    

little home at the base of a tree. They gathered sticks to lean against the tree creating 

the roof. He was so cosy in his little house that we almost forgot to take him with us! 

The class found the den that was made by the bigger children, this sparked them into     

creating their own den. They gathered sticks and dragged branches to make themselves a 

little house.  
 

There was lots of free play in the hammock today. Some children chose to crawl under the 

hammock as if it were a tunnel. This then changed and they climbed into the hammock and 

started pushing each other using it like a swing. 
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February 2024  

9/2 - End of term 3  

19/2 - Term 4 starts  

March 2024 

5/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - Parents Evening  

7/3 - World Book Day  

25/3 - FGB Meeting 

28/3 - Easter Service/ End of term 4  

April 2024  

15/4 - Term 5 starts  

May 2024  

6/5 - Bank Holiday 

13/5—KS2 SATS  

19/5 - Family Fun Run  

21/5 - FGB Meeting  

24/5 - End of term 5  

27/5 - Bank Holiday  

June 2024  

3/6 - INSET Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

24/6 - Sports Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

July 2024 

22/7 - Leavers Service/ End of term 6  

23/7 - INSET day   

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


